
 
  
 

Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

September 1, 2022, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  

ASSEMBLY 

MEMBERS:  Don Revane, chair Allan Dube. Tom Marshall 

 

1.0 Visitors: Louis Borey III, Marlene Hougandoblar, Mark Florence  

 

2.0 Minutes: Revane moved to approve August 25, 2022 minutes, with an amendment of 3.1 correct spelling 

to Lundquist, Dube second; all voted in favor.  

    

IMPORTANT DATES: 

September 6, 2022, Planning Board meeting 6:30 pm, Town Hall second floor 

 

September 8, 2022, Selectmen meeting 9:00 am – 4:00 pm, Town Hall; 7:00 pm evening meeting, Town Hall 

 

September 14, 2022, Park & Rec meeting 5:00 pm Town Hall 

 

September 21, 2022, Conservation Commission meeting, 7:00 pm Town Hall 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW! 

 

 

 Washington Area Artisans 2022 Art Event 

October 1, 2nd & October 8, 9th  

Mill Pond Common, East Washington 

10:00 am to 4:00pm 
 

 FIREMAN’S BREAKFAST 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 4, 2022 

7:00AM TO 11:00 AM  

CENTER STATION 

 

 LOVELL MTN ROAD IS NOW RE-OPENED  

 
 



 
  
 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

 

3.1 Ronald Max, Tm. # 12-1 requesting a building permit to construct an 8 X 10’ roof over the walkway. Dube 

moved to approve the building permit, Revane second all voted in favor. Permit # 22-50. Pending payment of 

additional charges 

 

3.2 Robin Trudelle, Tm. # 14-350 requesting a revision on the previously approved garage (24 X 28). Re: 

change from a 24 X 28’ garage to a 24 X 30 garage. Tabled 

 

3.3 Cecile Bushey, Tm. # 20-81 requesting a building permit to complete the construction of a 24 X 24’ Post & 

Beam cottage, previously approved in 2019 (permit # 19-23) Tabled  

 

3.4 James and Marianne Garvin Tm. # 9-24 requesting an amendment to Permit 22-04 adding an 8 X 17 deck. 

Revane moved to approve the amendment to original permit # 22-04, and Dube second all voted in favor. 22-

04-0.  

 

3.5 Martin, Kathleen Glynn Tm. # 22-45 requesting a building permit to construct  22’ x 14; addition. Revane 

moved to approve the building permit, with approval of the Zoning Board of Adjustment (on August 31, 2022)  

with a 4-0 vote in favor of allowing a 12’3” sideline setback and a 17’6” rear setback. Marshall second all voted 

in favor. Permit # 22-49 
 

 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

 

4.1 Conference call with town attorney regarding ongoing LUO violations. 

 

 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

 

5.1 Shawn Atkins, (fire chief) 

 

5.1.1 Per Diem scheduling, possible new hires.  

 

5.1.2 Work is scheduled for Tuesday, September 6, 2022, Re: well filtration system.   

 

5.2 Ed Thayer, (DPW) 

 

5.2.1 Finished Lovell mountain work and will be pulling the close signs  

 

5.2.2 DPW will start the Library parking lot the week of September 12, 2022 

 

5.2.3 Updated the board with equipment repairs  

 

 

6.0 PUBLIC 

 

6.1 Property owner discussed settlement fees, Re: LUO violation on Tm. # 7- 37 

 



 
  
 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 Abutter Notification of Wetlands Permit Application, Tm. # 11-42  

7.2 New Hampshire Election Procedure Manual: 2022-2023 

7.3 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual Sewage Disposal 

System (ISDS) Tm. # 11-43, and 14-305.  

7.4 Shawn Atkins provided his weekly admin report  

7.5 Sandy Eccard, (tax collector) Town of Washington, All Unpaid Receivables Listed by Warrant. 

7.6 Unmerge petition for Select Board Tm. # 23-1 

7.7 NH Division of Public Health Services, Re: Analytical water results, (Mill Pond), and (Millen Pond).  

7.8 Sharon Myers, (Millen Lake Association) noticed the selectmen the annual drawdown either October 2, 

2022, in the evening/October 3, 2022. (Two-foot drawdown) 

7.9 Washington Snow Riders requesting the use of Camp Morgan Lodge for their 2022/2023 snowmobile 

meetings, and annual dance.  

7.10 Cecile Bushey, Tm. # 20-81 requesting 180-day RV permit  

7.11 Alan and Kristine Chidester requesting a 60-day RV permit from September 1, 2022, through November 1, 

2022.  

7.12 $ 200.00 donation to the Washington Police Department 

7.13 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Shoreland Impact Permit 2022-01429.  

7.14 Cynthia Dressel, (treasurer) provided the monthly balance on town accounts.  

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:  

 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 

9.1 Marshall moved to accept the $ 200.00 donation to the Washington Police Department, Dube second all 

voted in favor.  

10.0 EXPENDITURES: 

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks for $ 9,970.90 and vendor checks for  

$16,275.05 for the week of August 26, 2022. 

 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT: 

11.1 Revane moved to adjourn at 7:42 pm and Dube second. All voted in favor. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Deborah DeFosse 


